The July 2007 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 07/11/07. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Favire, Beckerman & George, were present. Also in attendance were many concerned residents.


The June 2007 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by George, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Favire 2nd by Beckerman, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.6/06/07

$ 6192.74

$105999.37
$25150.82

Deposits


$ 9473.10

$  1091.04
$  230.00

Withdrawals

$ 4304.87

$      .00
$ 3838.00

Interest

     $
    

$   439.69
$__ 93.96    

Bal. 07/11/07

$11360.97
     $107530.10  
$21636.78





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 6/06/07

$15208.11

$974.95

$31.11

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   62.50 
$  4.01

$  .00
Bal.07/11/07

$15270.61

$978.96

$31.11

SEWER FUND

Bal. 6/06/07


$ 77183.36

Penn Vest interest

$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$ 35546.67

Deposits



$ 11733.08

Interest



$    34.53
Bal 07/11/07


$ 43690.87

CORRESPONDENCE:


We received the agreement from Community Development for approval on the grant for $110,000.00 for improvements to the Dam and Streets.  George made a motion to enter into the agreement with Community Development on the grant, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call all in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried.


Sue read a letter of resignation from Flo Longmore from the recreation committee.  If anyone is interested in joining this committee please see me after the meeting.

QUESTIONS:


Sue reminded everyone that when asking a question please state your name and address first before you speak.

Richard Henning from the White Haven Ambulance spoke briefly on the community service of the White Haven Ambulance.  He is out soliciting funds so the Ambulance Assoc can purchase a new ambulance.  There were no prices available yet but he asked council to please consider a donation and appropriate funds in next years budget.  As soon as they have figures, they will give them to us.  Brief discussion followed.


John Stozenski said back in ’84 they bought property here at Penn Lake.  There were zoning ordinances in place.  They were old and in ’96 the borough council updated and brought the ordinances up to code giving us a new set of rules and laws.  The first couple of years all went well.  We had a zoning officer that enforced them and everyone lived by them.  Unfortunately all has changed.  In Penn Lake Park Borough we have a zoning officer and an enforcement officer who is the same person.  Larger areas there a two different individuals.  Unfortunately no one told young Mr. George that he was also the enforcement officer, as a result Mr. Stozenski feels that none of our ordinances have been enforced. We have certain individuals around the lake who have violated our ordinances. There are about 8 or 10 who have violated the ordinances out of about 225 homeowners at Penn Lake.  That is roughly 4%.  We are asking Borough Council if they are going to let the 4% ruin the community for the rest of us it doesn’t make sense?  We are getting a lot of new homes going up, new people buying homes and fixing them up and unless someone starts enforcing the zoning ordinances everyone will be doing exactly what they want. Mr. George resigned as the zoning officer.  Last month Bill Graves was appointed as zoning officer and lasted less than a week when he realized he was going to be buried under all kinds of problems that have been festering for a long time.  So now again we don’t have a zoning officer and feels that council will have a hard time finding someone who will want to do that job.  On June 21st a group of us wrote a letter to Tom Carter outlining concerns and asking council to act as a whole and address the zoning issues.  Mr. Stozenski read the letter re: pool at the Perrone property. Signed by Augie Ciulla, Ken Stern, Dot Bahrt, Mr. Cadwallader, Paul Rogan and himself.  Discussion followed.  There was a zoning meeting and Tom Carter and Sue George were asked to attend, the only ones present was the five of them, and the three on the zoning hearing board.  Its been almost 3 weeks now since the letter was written asking council to take some action.  Sue said that she personally has not spoken with Tom Carter about the subject matter of the letter.  Mr. Stozenski gave some suggestions of what they feel council do.  An elected official cannot be the zoning officer, but the whole council can act as a whole and must take action.  The entire council has the authority and responsibility to enforce these ordinances.  You identify the zoning violation, send the property owner a certified letter explaining the violation, and give him 30 days to correct the violation.  If they request a variance two neighbors on each side along with one or two across the street must agree that the variance should be granted.  Discussion followed.  

Sue said that it doesn’t state anywhere in our zoning ordinances that neighbors have to agree.  When the zoning hearing is held people come, they express their opinion, they give testimony, its recorded, the board hears it and weighs all that information and make their decision. Sue made a suggestion to Mr. Stozenski that he better know the ordinances and know what he’s speaking about and when he’s done Sue will answer everyone of his questions and then prove to everyone exactly what is going on.

Mr. Stozenski continued that if the property owner does not make the corrections in 30 days starting with the 31st day he would be fined $100.00 per day.  Sue interrupted that presently its $500/day and this is already in place.  What you are telling everyone here is not the correct information.  Whether the neighbors agree is not the determining factor.  The determining factor is the board and whether or not they think its best for the community.  Mr. Stozenski replied that it was just a suggestion.  He continued that after 10 days when the fine reaches $1000.00 the council files a civil complaint with the magistrate.  If still nothing is done then the property owner should possibly face jail time and/or a lien placed against the property.  Since this may be a hardship for some people, we are suggesting maybe a 5-year waiver exception with this kind of approach.  Any violation 5 year or more old from July 2007 have to make a correction.  Prior to July of 2002 issue a variance and waiver.  He feels that it we don’t do something we are going to have all kinds of sheds next to the road, incorrect setbacks.  Discussion followed.  Sue asked if Mr. Stozenski was within the setback when he put on the addition in 1982.  You are so far into the 15 foot.. discussion erupted.  Sue continued you are asking for a five-year moratorium.  There is a signature on that letter of a former council member who was on this council and who would have been able to deal with it and now all of a sudden we are hearing that he wants us to take care of it and he didn’t.  Sue stated that Bill Graves left because people here harassed him and he did not want to be in a confrontational argumentative situation with his neighbors.  Quite frankly after doing the zoning this month I don’t blame him. I spoke with Atty. McCormick and was told that until we get somebody I could be the acting zoning officer, then I found out it was illegal for me to do that.  So basically any of the violations that were sent out will be rescinded and a new zoning officer will take care of it.  However, its not going to go away and people who have received the letters will receive the new ones.  Right now until we get a new zoning officer there will be a moratorium on anything related to zoning.  There will be no permits or anything going on w/zoning.  There are two options, we can say that we can’t find anyone to deal with this, let the county take care of it, which is what we wanted to avoid back in 1997, and if the county took care of it we would have all sorts of things going up all over the place.  We could hire someone else on an hourly basis that would be really expensive.  You all know that because you have seen the work that Jack Varaly does for the Planning Commission and you know how expensive that could be.  We could find somebody here and later on in the meeting I will recommend an individual who has volunteered to do it on a temporary basis until we could figure this whole thing out.  We are growing and we need to do something about it.  When we go to the Magistrate we don’t even have the proper forms needed to file.  The zoning officer is supposed to enforce it but it’s not his job to go out and look for infractions. If people tell him, he takes care of it.  Sue disagrees with the 5-year policy because she wasn’t on council and didn’t have anything to do with that.  The violations that she sent out start in January 2006 when she got on council.  Sue continued with the zoning report.  This month she sent out 5 violations for sheds and 1 for a deck without a permit.  Sent for an application to the zoning hearing board, which was returned to me and will be rescinded because I am not allowed to do that as an elected official.  I have incurred some expenses for postage for $34.25 and sent an individual who is going some construction but has not forwarded the permit fee to us.  She was very busy this month and will not take a salary for it.  For the most part people were pretty cordial.  I felt that I took care of things in a timely manner this month.  I would prefer to keep the zoning officer here with someone that knows the zoning and knows what is going on.  If we hire out I don’t know what kind of service we’re going to get.  In a nutshell when I looked over the application that Mr. Perrone had for his pool and everything that was submitted, everything seemed to be in order. Everything was in order with what was drawn on the plans and in the survey.  I would need to get permission from Mr. Perrone to go on his property to measure and make sure that everything is where its suppose to be. Sue has not asked him for permission yet.  Discussion ensued regarding the pool issue at the Perrone property.

Mr. Heck brought a letter from his Atty regarding the shed and gave it to Sue.


Mr. Tint 122 Hollenback Rd wanted to bring to council’s attention the drainage problem he has in front of his home.  In the winter the water pools there and freezes and is a hazard. The road is narrow and when vehicles pass each other the drivers always go onto the dirt and when it rains the water accumulates there and it becomes a mud puddle.  Discussion ensued about the drainage problem and the way the situation can be solved.


Mr. Basler asked for clarification regarding the zoning issue whether permits will or not be issued.  Sue replied as of right now no permits would be issued until we get a zoning officer.


Sally Horny quoted a statement that came out of our zoning book, Article 13 Enforcement & Administration, page 13-1; 13-2 Section 1302.2 Form of application.  In short the application is to be in writing with a plan drawn to scale indicating the actual dimensions & shape of lot to be built upon.  New construction or additions to the principal structure need a survey.  Open decks, patios, porches or similar improvements without a roof or unenclosed shall be exempt from a survey drawings.  Does it include pools?  No.  Discussion followed.

Sue described the contents of a zoning application and the only mention of additional info needed is referenced to section 1302.2 of zoning book where 2 copies of a plan are needed.  A plot plan that is drawn is acceptable.  If there was a question there is a discretionary judgment call the zoning officer can make to measure or request further plans.  


Betty McGarrigan questioned what Atty. McCormick said regarding the zoning officer to which Sue replied that he told her she could act a zoning officer until a replacement is found.  Discussion ensued.  Mrs. McGarrigan also asked if an agenda of some sort could be provided prior to the meeting.  Sue replied that she could try to have one for future meetings.

George Ossi Lakeview Dr, said he is an out of towner and questioned a sewer bill he received for over $200 for a vacant lot a property that is non-buildable because I can’t build on a 50 ft lot per the ordinances and why is he being billed a $70 sewer monthly charge for a home that is not his permanent residence.  Sue replied luckily for you sewers have enabled your property to be build upon now.  Before you couldn’t build on it because you didn’t have enough space for a well and an on lot sewage system. Now it is buildable if you maintain your setbacks.  Sue said everyone that has a lot is billed that amount with the thought that you could hook up to the sewer in the future.  That is just the way it was structured.  Discussion followed.


Mr. Stozenski regarding the issue with in ground pools.  It states in the zoning ordinance that a fence 6ft no more than 8ft needs to be placed enclosing the pool with a locking gate.  The set back from the side yard is 10 ft.  Mr. Perrone said the pool is not an in ground pool.  


Joe Schwab indicated that it states in the zoning book that council is the ultimate determining factor in decision-making.  Someone needs to check this out more thoroughly.

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 1091.04

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$  129.43

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$  220.01

Realty Transfer Taxes



$  100.00

Building Permits



$   50.00

Zoning Permits



$   50.00

Contractor Permits



$  205.00

Garbage Fees Collected


     $  636.35

Taxes Collected



$   40.00

Sale of Zoning Ord Books


`
$11300.00

Sewer Connection Fees-Raudenbush

Building & Zoning Permits issued prior to last mo meeting, money was just turned in.  











BILLS:
READ 



$   95.16

H. A. Berkheimer, Admin & Comm.- May



$   29.25

PP&L May 2 Streetlights



$ 3838.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, July Garbage Coll.



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, July Salary



$   32.57

Florence Longmore, flowers for planters



$  859.37

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$   56.47

Verizon- Telephone 6/7 to 7/6/07



$  375.00

DGK Ins., Treasurers Bond



$ 2475.00

White Haven Boro, 3 Qtrs Fire Prot.



$   57.00

Kirby Memorial –3 water tests



$   90.30

Reeves Rent A John-Portable Potty, Beach



$  525.00

Airport Sand & Gravel Co,Sand for Beach



$  280.11

Jill Rosenstock, summer camp supplies



$   53.94

Tom Carter, Stop sign



$   34.25

Sue George, Postage


Motion to pay the bills was made by George, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Favire stated he took water samples and the highest reading was a 10.  The public health inspector came and gave us a clean bill.  However the rope that was there is gone and a garbage can needs to be placed at the 2nd beach.  The garbage can at the beach was overflowing this past week when I was there.  The garbage men won’t take it if the garbage is combined like that.  Perhaps we should get another garbage can for recyclables.  Fred said Jill Rosenstock has a rope she used now with the summer program and she will leave it.  It is a regular rope though.  Perhaps we may need to purchase new 50-foot ropes.  Fred will take care of the rope and garbage cans.  


Beckerman said we received a proposal from Borton Lawson for the annual dam inspection, in the amount of $1082.00 with $100 for reimbursable.   George made a motion to have Borton Lawson do the annual dam inspection for $1082.00 plus $100 for reimbursable expenses, 2nd Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


I mentioned the fact that we need recyclable containers and I looked into the company that provided them to us 10 years ago and the cost to purchase 200 of the same style cans will cost us $3050.00 includes shipping.  They are $15.25 per container. Discussion followed.


Mr. Tint said that he has witnessed hunters with shotguns on Hollenback Road.  Suggested we put signs up stating no Hunting (safe zone).  Discussion ensued.


Favire said he has received calls regarding the sand that was placed at the beach.  Residents questioned why white sand wasn’t put there.  The cost for white sand would have been $3000.00.  Just a note, the Association is to reimburse the Borough for half of the sand per Jill Rosenstock.


Carol Winters said that mothballs were placed all over the beach area.  Sue said to please not put mothballs around because that gets into the water.  Discussion followed. 

NEW BUSINESS:


Sue said there is an individual that is interested in doing zoning on a temporary basis until we hire somebody or until she can’t do it anymore.  The individual is Sally Horny and I recommend we hire Sally.  She is here full time and knows zoning in and out.  George motioned to appoint Sally Horny to be the zoning officer until she can no longer fulfill or until we find someone to take over, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed.  George continued that we need people to help us here.  It’s a testament by the number of people that come to the meetings of how involved we are in Penn Lake.  We need people to serve on some of the Boards.  We need an alternate and a replacement for Sally on the zoning hearing board. We need someone on the recreation board.  We also have council seats that are up for reelection.  You can be a write in or file to be on the ballot.  You have a choice in November.  If anyone is interested in serving on any of the boards please let me know at the end of the meeting.


Harold Cadwallader asked if we are still paying the zoning officer.  Sue replied the salary is $200/mo and the last time we paid a zoning officer was in May.  Nothing was paid for June while I was doing zoning.

Harold wanted to mention that the book sale would be back on.  If we don’t want it we will discontinue it.  Sue said it’s a wonderful idea.  Discussion ensued.



Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by George, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

